
May 21, 2024 

DENNY RODGERS 
MLA, INUVIK BOOT LAKE 

Oral Questions 133-20(1) Policy on Indigenous Hiring 

This letter is in follow-up to the Oral Question you raised on February 28, 2024, regarding the number 
of direct appointments made over the last fiscal year and which of those were Indigenous. 

For the period April 1, 2022, to March 31, 2023, the Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT) 
processed a total of 127 direct appointments.  Of these, 78 were for Indigenous candidates. 

For the period April 1, 2023, to date, the GNWT processed a total of 73 direct appointments, 37 of which 
were for Indigenous candidates. 

Thank you. 

Caroline Wawzonek 
Minister of Finance 

c. Clerk of the Legislative Assembly
Director, Legislative Affairs and House Planning
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